GCDOC Obedience Class Advisory Committee
Date:		May 1, 2023		7:00 PM	GCDOC
Present:	Kristina Morgan, Director; Michelle Collett; Pam Murn; Rosa Delk; Tami Woodrow; Roberta Rupert; John Clifford; Ronalee McKnight; Kathy Roberts; Rachel and Jennifer Corbett; Cathy Wright	
Kristina stated the purpose of the meeting/committee was to define topics in the obedience area that teachers and members felt needed updating; she asked for input. Cathy W. recounted a list of three areas she felt could be improved:
-Placement of the CGC testing in the class sessions.
-A discussion and decision of pet performance vs competition performance in the beginning obedience classes.
-Development of a regular rotation of classes with series or odd, one-time classes.
The group elected to discuss the CGC Evaluation placement first. After discussing several options (leaving CGC in the last class of the session- week 7; testing quarterly on a variety of test dates; placing CGC in the 8th week of each Advanced Beginner class).
1. It was decided to offer testing in the 8th week of each Advanced Beginner class, for the following g reasons:
-The learning skills would be fresh for students and dogs.
-Testing would occur at their regular class time and day.
-The 8th week of the session is usually quieter and less chaotic because classes are finished.
2. A sign should be placed outside the front door, as well as at the agility door, stating CGC Evaluation Ongoing (per Kathy R.).
3. Refer to the 8th week as “Test/Evaluation Night,” not “Class night.” (per Pam).
4. *****This change begins in Session 4. ****

For future meetings:
A. Develop a schedule for offering the CGCA (Canine Good Citizen Advanced) and the CGCU (Canine good Citizen Urban).
B. Deciding whether our beginning obedience classes will be geared to strict performance standards (leading up to Pre-Novice and Novice) or softer standards for “pet owners.”
C. Developing a regular rotation of:
1- Classes which occur in a series (AKC Rally, WCRL Rally, Canine Freestyle, ?Scent, regular obedience [pre-competition handling, Novice, etc.]).
2- Odd classes which are offered intermittently (Tricks, Sports Sampler, Fit Dog class, Barn hunt (?- weather dependent?), Frisbee.
D. Write Better class descriptions, including Prerequisites. Due to Kristina by May 15th or sooner.  *****
E. Discuss assessing our classes as to whether they are Companion or Performance oriented.
Suggestions for Improving the Registration Process on the Website:
	1-Move the “Waitlist Button” to the end of the class listing for each class.
2. Once the club calendar is set for the year by the Board, select the actual Registration Opening day and publish it on the website.
3.the “Opening Time” for registration should be later in the day. (Prospective handlers are often closed out with a mid-day opening.

Kristina noted that the process for evaluating new handler teams and determining class placement is working very smoothly.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 19, at 7:00 PM at GCDOC.

Respectfully submitted,
Cathy Wright


